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The John Lyon Gazette: Winner of 1999 Clair B. Poff Public Relations Award for Outstanding Newsletter 

Ladies Auxiliary Award: Best Newsletter in Virginia, 1999, Best Newsletter in the Nation, 1999 
 

 

Jansen, Gibadlo Begin Second Term; 
State Convention Highlights 

 
 
Commander Kenneth H Jansen and President 
Jeanne M. Gibadlo began their second term at VFW 
Post 3150 and the Ladies Auxiliary about noon on 
Sunday, 25 June when the new Department 
Commander and President, respectively, were 
installed at the conclusion of the Department 
Convention in Richmond, Virginia.  At this same 
time all Post and Ladies Auxiliary officers of Post 
and District levels assumed their new offices.  
 
     The convention was also notable for the entire 
John Lyon family as awards were presented during 
the Thursday evening Awards Ceremony.  At the 
top the of the list were the All State Team “white 
hats” presented to 1999-2000 Commander Jansen 
and Quartermaster Richard Hoffman and the Ladies 
Auxiliary Banner presented to 1999-2000 President 
Gibadlo.  Outgoing Tenth District President Gail 
Hoffman was honored as the Outstanding District 
President in the state of Virginia. 
 
     Other special awards for 3150 included the first 
place award for Community Activities for posts of 

200 - 500 members. John Lyon received the fourth 
place overall Community Activities award; the 
others in the top five have memberships of about 
900 -1525 members.  Also in the 3150 column:  the 
Clair B. Poff Public Relations Award (Honorable 
Mention to a single winner) for Outstanding 
Newsletter;  the Richard A. Guager Americanism 
Award (second place). Also First Place Awards and 
Citations of Merit to the 3150 Ladies Auxiliary for 
Best Buddy Poppy Program and Best Youth Essay 
Program. In other ceremonies, the 3150 Ladies 
Auxiliary received a first place ribbon for their 
Buddy Poppy display in the promotions category.. 
 
     During the banquet on Saturday night, Post 3150 
was presented with the Commander-in-Chief’s 
National Recognition Award for Outstanding 
Buddy Poppy Promotional Program. This was one 
of only two post-level awards of the evening and 
3150 was the only post recognized in this category. 
It was the second consecutive year John Lyon was 
honored with national recognition at the convention 
banquet. 









From the Senior Vice Commander: 
 
There are many changes in the wind as I write this 
message.  Summer is here in earnest, a new VFW 
Membership year is upon us, I am (finally) back to 
work, and our Post Leadership is in Richmond for 
the Department Convention. 
 
Most importantly for our Korean War veterans, the 
Department of Defense has reversed itself and will 
provide the recently approved (48 years late) ROK 
War Service Medal to Korean War veterans free of 
charge.  The necessary procedures for requesting 
the medal are viewable at 
http://www.afpc.randolph.af.mil/awards, or on our 
own Post Web Site. Or call the Post for details. 
 
In addition to the medal, we have begun the three-
year commemoration of the 50th Anniversary of the 
Korean War. 
 
If you’re an annual member, please renew early or 
consider going “Life.”  Being a “Lifer” is no longer 
a derogatory term.  Also, please feel free to ask 
fellow vets to join our fine Post – recognized 
nationally (in the words of our many out-of-town 
visitors) as “what a VFW Post should be.”  John 
Lyon is the epitome of a VFW Post only because all 
of you members make it so.  Keep up the good 
work. 
 
With schools out and pools open, please drive 
carefully. 
 
 
M. C. "Connie" Agresti 
 (h) 703-516-9784      
e-mail:  vfw3150svc@aol.com 
 
 
 
 
A John Lyon Hello… 
 
To 3150 member Dan Quick and his wife, Judy, and 
their son, Dan Jr.  Dan Jr is battling back after being 
paralyzed from the lower chest down due to a recent 
auto accident in New York. He is in rehabilitation 
and making good progress.  Our thoughts and 
prayers are with the Quick family during this time. 
 

Welcome to Our New Members 
 
Welcome to new Post members, Bruce Miller, 
Daniel Muller, Lee Shipman, and Frank “Larry” 
Wilson,  elected at the June meeting. 
 
 

Buddy Poppies 
 
Thanks to those who responded to the Buddy Poppy 
included in the May newsletter and donated to the 
3150 Relief Fund. As of the June Post meeting, $716 
had been received from the members, and another 
$872 collected at the canteen and by members on the 
street.  Half of the mail-in donations and whatever 
the Ladies Auxiliary members collected has been 
transferred to the Ladies Auxiliary Relief Fund.  This 
came to $470. 

 
Marching off… 
 
3150 Ladies Auxiliary member, Julia Krupka, in 
early May.  She was buried at Quantico National 
Cemetery. 
 
 

Memorial Day Grave Decoration  
 
During Memorial Day weekend, members of the 
Post and Auxiliary placed small wreaths on the 
graves of Post and Auxiliary members and their 
families in local cemeteries. This was completed by 
late Friday afternoon at Columbia Gardens and  
National Memorial Park, and late Saturday afternoon 
at Arlington National Cemetery. If you are aware of 
any grave we missed, please call the Post and 
identify the individual and location so that we can 
correct our list. 
 
 
Happy Birthday to you… 
 
John Lyon Post will begin honoring 3150 Post and 
Ladies Auxiliary members during a barbecue on the 
third Sunday of the month.  You get in free during 
your birthday month.  The party runs from 1 - 6 pm 
and will alternate between chicken and ribs.  
Chicken will start the rotation  on 23 July. 

 



From the John Lyon Past… 
 
September 17, 1979: World War II veterans Gail 
and Walter Eller joined Post 3150.  Gail was the 
first female member of John Lyon Post, and 
together, they were the first husband-wife team to 
join Post 3150. They went “life” a year later.  They 
currently live in Florida. 

 
 

Your Last Newsletter? 
 
If you are one of the few who didn’t renew your 
membership during the last year, you will be 
dropped from the newsletter mailing list after this 
issue.  To continue receiving the newsletter, send a 
check to the Post or Ladies Auxiliary ($20 for either) 
for your membership dues for  2000 – 2001 (or see 
below). Do it Today!  If you did renew last year, 
you, of course, have nothing to worry about. 

 
New Renewal Procedures  

for Post Members 
 
The Department of Virginia has adopted the 
National Dues Program.  Annual members should 
have received renewal notices in late June from 
VFW National.  The membership dues payment 
should be returned directly to National which will, 
in turn, mail out the membership cards and allocate 
the financial portions to the Department, District, 
and Post levels.  They promise this will be a speedy 
process. 
 

Correction --- District Elections 
 
It looks like we dropped a line during our recent 
report on Tenth District elections.  With apologies 
to both, it should have read: (Elected as) Three Year 
Trustee: Thomas E. Carroll (9274). Appointed as 
inspector was Barney Marquart (8241).  
 
 

Golf Tournament Set 
 
The Annual John Lyon Golf Tournament will be 
held on 18 August at Andrews AFB East.  For 
further information, see the sign-up sheet included in 
last month’s newsletter.  

John Lyon Shirt and Cap Day 
 
John Lyon Shirt and Cap Day will be repeated this 
summer in early August.  All John Lyon members 
are urged to wear their John Lyon shirts and caps 
wherever they go in Arlington that day in an effort to 
show the people of Arlington that we are here.  Last 
year’s effort prompted towns folks to ask about the 
Post and Auxiliary…Be prepared by getting your 
tee-shirts and caps at the post home if you need one. 
 
 

For Our Business Owners 
 
The Small Business Administration (SBA), the 
Department of Veterans Affairs (VA), and the 
Association for Small Business Development 
Centers (ASBDCs) are entering into a partnership 
agreement to help veteran-owned small businesses. 
The SBA will help veterans by providing distance-
learning tools, training programs, and support in 
identifying procurement opportunities. The VA will 
provide training facilities and will distribute lists of 
products that are available from service-disabled 
vets to federal procurement officers. The ASBDCs 
will compile lists of federal, state, and local 
contracting opportunities as well as provide training 
and support in the areas of management, finance, 
marketing, technology, and other areas of business 
operations. 
 
 
 

 
 

4th of July at the Post 
 

Barbecue:  12 noon – 5pm 
Hamburgers and Hot Dogs 

Potato Salad, Cole Slaw, Baked Beans 
$5.00 



 

 
Post 3150 has begun efforts to finish the parking lot 
and bring it to county code from the temporary state 
put in place several years ago. The planters have 
been cut back to provide a wider opening to the lot 
and the retaining walls have been made more 
permanent with stone, extending to the back fence. 
The lot will also be surfaced soon. 
 

 
Above, Eric Anderson and Vince Cesnauskas take a 
break on the new parking lot retaining wall in the 
backyard.  

 

 
Post 3150 again hosted about 50 “AOL Vets” for 
their reunion over Memorial Day weekend.  To show 
their appreciation, the AOL members present signed 
a special print and presented it to the Post.  Above, 
AOL member Bruce Miller presents the print to 
Quartermaster Richard Hoffman.  
 
 

 
 
John Lyon members Joy Neher, Jeanne Gibadlo, Jim 
Kerr, Muriel Sue Kerr, Cathy Kerns, and J.Gary 
Wagner line-up prior to the start of the recent 
Arlington County Parade. 
 



 
 
 

 
John Lyon members held ceremonies at the “John Lyon Memorial” in Cherrydale  on Memorial Day. From the 
left are J.Gary Wagner, Richard Hoffman, Gail Hoffman, Ken Jansen, Jeanne Gibadlo, Jim Wilkinson, Jack 
Turner, Juanita Gibbs, visiting Australian Vietnam Veteran George Hawkins, Dan Quick, Ginny LePage, Ruth 
Rodier, George Mansfield. 
 
 

 

 
D-Day veteran Jim Rodier and Commander Ken 
Jansen mounted a plaque containing vials of sand 
from Omaha and Utah Beaches during June 6th 
ceremonies commemorating D-Day. Comrade 
Rodier was a member of 505 Parachute Infantry 
Regiment, 82 Airborne Division. He landed less than 
a mile from Ste Mere-Eglise. 
 
 

 
For its efforts supporting the Arlington County 
schools, especially our neighborhood Key 
Elementary School, John Lyon Post was recently 
recognized as a “Partner in Education”.  Accepting 
the certificate are Commander Ken Jansen, President 
Jeanne Gibadlo, Adjutant J.Gary Wagner, and Senior 
Vice Commander Connie Agresti. At far right is Key 
Elementary Assistant Principal Evelyn Hernandez.
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        Happy Birthday, 
America 

 
                                        

224 Years! 
 
                                      

4 July 2000

 NON-PROFIT ORG.
U.S.  POSTAGE 

P A I D 
Merrifield, VA 

Permit No. 9209 




